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June 20, 2002

Mr. William F. Stephens, Director

Division of Energy Regulation

State Corporation Commission

P.O. Box 1197

Richmond Virginia 23218-1197


Re: 
Senate Bill 684 – Virginia’s Energy Infrastructure

Dear Mr. Stephens:


Thank you for the opportunity to participate in the State Corporation Commission’s (“SCC”) efforts in implementing the requirements of Senate Bill 684, which directs the SCC to convene a work group to study the feasibility, effectiveness, and value of collecting information relative to the location and operation of specified electric generating facilities, electric transmission facilities, gas transmission facilities, and gas storage facilities serving the Commonwealth.  The Division of Consumer Counsel of the Office of the Attorney General (“Consumer Counsel”) supports the goal of Senate Bill 684 to enable the SCC and the General Assembly to monitor the adequacy of the energy infrastructure within Virginia.

This undertaking will necessarily require the full cooperation of all energy providers operating in the Commonwealth.  At this time, Consumer Counsel has only limited comments relative to this undertaking.  We note that the information obtained should detail the extent to which generation and transmission capacities of facilities are dedicated under long-term contracts to serve loads within and without Virginia.  Similarly, it would appear that the information, to the extent feasible, should also include facilities from outside the Commonwealth with commitments to serve load in Virginia.  Only with this information can a complete assessment be made of the adequacy of the energy infrastructure dedicated to serving Virginia consumers.  In addition, it may be appropriate to consider not only infrastructure “in the ground” serving existing loads, but also load growth projections and to what extent planned construction of new facilities are anticipated to meet such future load requirements.

Consumer Counsel appreciates the opportunity to share its comments on this matter and we look forward to participating in the stakeholder work group, beginning with the meeting on July 10, 2002. 

Yours truly,

C. Meade Browder Jr.

Senior Assistant Attorney General

Insurance and Utility Regulatory Section

c:  Judith Williams Jagdmann

     Deputy Attorney General

